
SĚēĉĆĞ,	23ėĉ	FĊćėĚĆėĞ	2020	
7ęč	SĚēĉĆĞ	Ďē	OėĉĎēĆėĞ	TĎĒĊ	

TčĊ	CĆęčĔđĎĈ	PĆėĎĘčĊĘ	Ĕċ	
TčĊ	CĎęĞ	PĆĘęĔėĆđ	RĊČĎĔē	

Our Parishes incorporate suburbs located on the tradiƟonal country of the 
Awabakal and Worimi peoples. We acknowledge their cultural heritage, beliefs and 
conƟnuing relaƟonship with the land, pay respect to their Elders past and present, 

and commit ourselves to work together for reconciliaƟon and jusƟce. 

Clergy in the Region 
Fr Andrew Doohan    Fr MaƩhew Muller 
Fr Joseph Figurado    Fr James Odoh 
Fr Peter Street     Deacon Lawrence Caelli 
 

Regional Office—St Benedict’s Centre 
25 Farquhar Street, The JuncƟon 
PO Box 6, The JuncƟon 2291 
P: (02) 4979 1101 F: (02) 4962 4644 
E: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au 
W: www.newcastlecatholic.org.au 
 

Regional Office Staff 
Margaret Cox (RecepƟon & AdministraƟon) 
Jade Simonsen (Business Manager) 
Anne Warren (AdministraƟon) 
Dr Anne Millard (Director of Music, Liturgy & Sacramental Program) 
 

Office Hours 
The Regional Office is open Monday to Friday from 9am to 5pm, and closed for 
lunch from 1pm to 2pm. 
 

Other Contacts 
Lingard Hospital Team  Contact the Regional Office 
Mercy Pastoral Team  Sr Patricia WhiƩen rsm   (02) 4979 1116 
St Joseph’s Pastoral Team Contact the Regional Centre  
 

Regional BulleƟn 
The BulleƟn is published weekly. 
 

Prayer requests and items for the BulleƟn should be received at the Regional 
Office by Noon on Wednesdays. 

Incorporating	the	Parishes	of	St	Benedict’s,	Inner	
Newcastle,	St	Columban’s,	Mayϔield,	and	St	Peter‐in‐
Chains,	Stockton,	our	mission	is	to	proclaim	Christ	in	

the	inner	suburbs	of	the	City	of	Newcastle.	
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Hamilton 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St Joseph’s, 
The JuncƟon 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St Mary, Star of the Sea, 
Newcastle 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Immaculate Heart of Mary, 
Tighes Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St Laurence O’Toole’s, 
Broadmeadow 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Christ the King, 
Mayfield West 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St Peter‐in‐Chains’, 
Stockton 



TčĊ	RĊČĎĔēĆđ	DĎĆėĞ…(for	the	week	ahead)	
7th Week in Ordinary Time 
 

Monday 24 February 
 8.30am Liturgy of the Word @ Stockton 
  

Tuesday 25 February 
 7.30am Mass @ The JuncƟon 
 8.15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
  8.45am Rosary @ Stockton 
 9.15am Mass @ Stockton 
 9.15am Mass @ Broadmeadow 
 10.30am Project Compassion Launch @ The 

Cathedral 
  

Wednesday 26 February 
Ash Wednesday 
 7.30am Mass @ Newcastle 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9am Mass @ The JuncƟon 
  (St Joseph’s School also aƩending) 
 9.15am  Mass @ Stockton 
  (St Peter’s School also aƩending) 
 9.15am Mass @ Tighes Hill 
 12 noon Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5.30pm Mass @ Broadmeadow 
 6pm Mass @ Mayfield West 
 6pm Polish Mass @ The Cathedral 
Please note that on Ash Wednesday, the usual 
morning Masses at St Joseph’s (7.30am) and at  
Mayfield West (8am) will not be held. 
    `  
Thursday 27 February 
 7.30am Mass @ The JuncƟon 
 8am  Mass @ Stockton 
 9am Marian Prayer Group @ Mayfield West 
 9.15am Mass @ Broadmeadow 
 5.30pm Mass @ Seafarers’ Centre, Wickham 
 

Friday 28 February 
 8.30am Liturgy of the Word @ Stockton 
 9.15am Mass @ Mayfield School Hall 
 9.15am Mass @ Tighes Hill 
 10.15am  Mass @ The JuncƟon 
 10.30am AnoinƟng Mass @ Charles O’Neill Hostel 
     

TčĎĘ	WĊĊĐ’Ę	LĎęĚėČĞ 
 

First Reading Lev 19:1‐2, 17‐18 
Love your neighbor as yourself. 
 

Responsorial Psalm Ps 102:1‐4, 8, 10, 12‐13. R.v.8 
The Lord is kind and merciful. 
 

Second Reading 1 Cor 3:16‐23 
What is wise with the world, is absurd with God. 
 

Gospel AcclamaƟon  1 Jn 2:5 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Whoever keeps the word of Christ, 
grows perfect in the love of God. 
Alleluia! 
 

Gospel  Mt 5:38‐48 
Turn the other cheek. 
 

NĊĝę	WĊĊĐ’Ę	RĊĆĉĎēČĘ	
 

First Reading  Gen 2:7‐9, 3:1‐7 
 

Second Reading  Rom 5:12‐19 
 

Gospel  Mt 4:1‐11 

SęĆęĎĔēĘ	 Ĕċ	 ęčĊ	 CėĔĘĘ,	 BĊēĊĉĎĈęĎĔē	 ƭ	
AĉĔėĆęĎĔē	
At 6.30pm on Ash Wednesday, 26th February, and on  
each Wednesday unƟl Easter, there will be StaƟons of 
the Cross followed by AdoraƟon and BenedicƟon at St 
Mary’s and St Joseph’s Churches (in alternate weeks). 
ReconciliaƟon will be available during the period of 
AdoraƟon.  
26th Feb St Mary’s 4th Mar  St Joseph’s 
11th Mar St Mary’s 18th Mar St Joseph’s 
25th Mar St Mary’s 1st Apr St Joseph’s 
8th Apr St Mary’s 

Saturday 29 February  
 9.15am Mass & Novena @ The Cathedral 
 5.30pm Vigil Mass @ Broadmeadow 
 5.30pm Vigil Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5.30pm Rosary @ Mayfield West 
 6pm Vigil Mass @ Mayfield West 
 

Sunday 1 March  
1st Sunday of Lent 
 7.30am Mass @ Newcastle 
 8am Mass @ Tighes Hill 
 9am Mass @ The JuncƟon 
 9am Mass @ Stockton 
 9.30am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 10.30am Italian Mass @ Broadmeadow 
 11.30am Polish Mass @ The Cathedral 
 2.30pm Rite of ElecƟon @ The Cathedral 
 5pm Mass @ The Cathedral 

CĆēĈĊđđĆęĎĔēĘ	AċċĊĈęĎēČ	ęčĊ	
CĆęčĊĉėĆđ	TčĎĘ	WĊĊĐ	

Due to ongoing work on the audiovisual system at the 
Cathedral, there will be no 8.15am Mass on Monday 
24th February, nor on Thursday 27th February.  
ExposiƟon at 11am and the 12.05pm Mass on Friday 
28th February will also be cancelled. We apologise for 
any inconvenience this may cause. Parishioners are 
invited to aƩend other weekday Masses in the region, 
as detailed in the  Regional Diary. 



The Cathedral, St Joseph’s, The Junction and  
St Laurence O’Toole, Broadmeadow are served by a 

hearing loop. Use the setting marked “T”. 

Iē	YĔĚė	CčĆėĎęĞ,	PđĊĆĘĊ	RĊĒĊĒćĊė	Ďē	
ĞĔĚė	PėĆĞĊėĘ:	

	

R���Äã½ù D����Ý��: Barry Kelly 
 

AÄÄ®ò�ÙÝ�Ùù: Elizabeth StoƩ, Jean Belcher,  
Emilia Milosavjevic, Fr Barry O’Hearn,  
Fr Hugh O’Neill 
 

S®�»: Terry Davies, Joan Woodcock, Margaret Cox, 
John Belcher, Libby Oates, Graeme Burrage,  
Brian SwiŌ, Monica Bound, Peter McCabe,  
Joan Haynes, Tom Towers, Kerry Davies,  
Lawson Rankin, Patricia (Pat) GilleƩ  
 

Names may be placed here by contacƟng the Regional Office. 
Please refer to the Policy Document on the Regional website—

visit www.newcastlecatholic.org.au/downloads. 

CĊđĊćėĆęĎēČ	ęčĊ	SĆĈėĆĒĊēęĘ	
 

ReconciliaƟon is available at Sacred Heart Cathedral: 
Usually Fridays from 11am unƟl 11.55am and on 
Saturdays from about 10.30am unƟl 11am. Other 
Ɵmes available by appointment. 
 

BapƟsms are celebrated on Sundays, generally 
following our Sunday Masses. A monthly BapƟsm 
PreparaƟon meeƟng takes place in the Regional Office 
on the first Wednesday of each month,  commencing 
at 5.30pm. Please contact the Regional Office for more 
details, or visit the website. 

 

A Sacramental PreparaƟon process runs each year in 
the parishes for children wishing to complete the 
celebraƟon of the Sacraments of IniƟaƟon as part of 
the community of the parishes of the Region. Please 
contact the Regional Office for more details, or visit 
the website. 
 

For adults who wish to become part of the Church, our 
parishes celebrate the Rite of ChrisƟan IniƟaƟon of 
Adults for those who have not been bapƟsed, and the 
Rite of RecepƟon into Full Communion for those who 
have been bapƟsed in other churches as part of our 
commitment to proclaim the Gospel. Please contact 
the Regional Office for more details, or visit the 
website. 
 

Weddings are celebrated by arrangement with at least 
three (and preferably more) months noƟce. Please 
contact the Regional Office for more details, or visit 
the website. 

LĊēęĊē	GėĔĚĕĘ	
 

Lenten Discussion Group at The JuncƟon ‐ Tuesdays 
at 9.30am. StarƟng on Tuesday, 25th February and 
conƟnuing on each Tuesday of Lent, Fr Peter will lead 
a Lenten Group in the chapel of the Regional Centre 
at The JuncƟon. ReflecƟons and discussions will be 
inspired by the Lenten Program, “Grace”, a 
Wollongong Diocese publicaƟon. Morning tea will 
follow each session. Please bring a plate of food to 
share. All welcome! 
 

   *************** 
Lenten Discussion Group at The JuncƟon ‐ Tuesdays 
@ 7pm: The Faith MaƩers group will be running a 
Lenten discussion group on a Tuesday night. We will 
start the program on Tuesday 25th February (the day 
before Ash Wednesday) so that we can finish the 
week before Holy Week. The program will be "Grace", 
from the Wollongong diocese. All are welcome. 
Please let me know if you would like to aƩend, so that 
I can arrange books. Meet at the Regional Centre at 
The JuncƟon. (Come through the rear entrance.) 
Inquiries Clare 043 9411 276 or ask at the Regional 
office. 
 

   *************** 

     

Lenten Program at Tighes Hill: As we journey 
together towards the Plenary Council sessions in 2020 
and 2021, all Australians are invited to contribute 
through listening to and discerning what the Holy 
Spirit is saying to us here and now. This Lenten 
program experience draws on the rich Scripture texts 
of this Year A Lenten Season, and invites us to reflect 
on these in conjuncƟon with the Plenary themes, to 
discern what the Spirit is saying to us in our own local 
community today.  The process you will engage in is a 
process of prayer, contemplaƟon, sharing with one 
another and seeking God’s direcƟon, guided by the 
Holy Spirit. 
 

Each week will look at one of the six themes arising 
from the Plenary Council. The themes are as follows: 
Week 1: Prayerful and EucharisƟc ‐ March 1 
Week 2: Missionary and Evangelising ‐March 8 
Week 3: Inclusive, ParƟcipatory and Synodal ‐ March 
15 
Week 4: Humble, Healing and Merciful ‐ March 22 
Week 5: Open to Conversion, Renewal and Reform ‐ 
March 29 
Week 6: A Joyful, Hope‐Filled and Servant Community 
‐ April 5 
 
StarƟng on 1st March, please join us each week at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary, Tighes Hill, following the 
Sunday 8am Mass. 



PĆėĎĘč	HĔđĞ	LĆēĉ	PĎđČėĎĒĆČĊ	
	SĊĕęĊĒćĊė	2020	

 

In September 2020, Fr Peter will be leading a Parish 
pilgrimage to the Holy Land, “In the Footsteps of 
Jesus”, visiƟng the Dead Sea, Mt Nebo, Petra, the 
bapƟsmal site of Jesus, Bethlehem, Nazareth, Cana, 
the Sea of Galilee, Mt Tabor, Mt Carmel, Haifa, 
Jericho, and Jerusalem. There will also be an opƟonal 
extension to aƩend the Oberammergau Passion Play. 
The pilgrims will depart Australia on 3rd September 
2020. The number of pilgrims will be limited, to 
heighten the experience for those undertaking the 
pilgrimage. 
 

For centuries, ChrisƟans have gone on pilgrimage, to 
seek and immerse themselves in the presence of God. 
Pilgrimage is a journey of faith, allowing the Holy 
Spirit to renew those who journey. It is an opportunity 
to seek what our spirit longs for; it’s travel with a 
purpose and faith that bears lasƟng fruit. Our 
pilgrimage operator, Harvest Journeys, has many 
years of experience in facilitaƟng this experience. 
 

More detailed informaƟon will be available in coming 
weeks, but if you would like to know more about the 
pilgrimage, please speak with Fr Peter. 

RĊČĎĔēĆđ	NĔęĎĈĊĘ	

Newcastle City Region Social JusƟce Group will meet 
at 7pm on Monday, 24th February in the Regional 
Centre, 25 Farquhar St, The JuncƟon. We explore 
Catholic principles of social jusƟce. This first meeƟng 
will set the structure, format and prioriƟes for this 
year.  Everyone interested in social jusƟce in our world 
is invited to aƩend. Inquiries to Moira Gordon on 0438 
632046. 

Holy Hour for VocaƟons: On Thursday, 27th February 
at 6pm, there will be a Holy Hour at St Joseph’s 
Church, The JuncƟon. It will be the first in a series of 
Holy Hours moving around the region, to be held on 
the last Thursday of each month. During this Ɵme of 
prayer we will pray for vocaƟons to the Priesthood. All 
parishioners of the region are asked to come and pray 
that those men who the Lord is calling to Priesthood 
may be open to responding with a yes to the call they 
receive from God. 

Bookclub: Our next meeƟng is at 
6.30pm on Sunday, 1st March, in the 
Regional Centre, 25 Farquhar Street, 
The JuncƟon. We bring along a light 
snack to share. All are welcome to join 
Bookclub for one book or for them all. At the March 
meeƟng, we will share our thoughts on the book, Boy 
Swallows Universe, by Trent Dalton. 

World Day of Prayer 2020, Friday 6th March: This 
year’s World Day of Prayer theme is centred around 
Zimbabwe, focussing on women and children with 
disabiliƟes. It is based on Jesus’ encounter with a 
person who, although posiƟoned for healing, had not 
acted upon the opportuniƟes given. “Rise! Take Your 
Mat and Walk,” said Jesus. We, too, are called to take 
up our mats. Let us give a healing hand to the needy, 
embrace children with love and open our arms in joy. 
A World Day of Prayer service will be held at St 
Joseph’s, The JuncƟon, at midday on Friday, 6th 
March, followed by light refreshments and a chat. If 
you are able to bring a plate of food to share, this 
would be gratefully received. If you would like to 
aƩend, RSVP to bek.stokes@mn.catholic.edu.au   

ChrisƟan MeditaƟon ‐ SƟlling the Mind in MeditaƟon 
The Desert Fathers had a saying. “If you cannot catch 
the wind, neither can you prevent distracƟng thoughts 
from coming into your head.” This morning session will 
focus on managing these distracƟons and on preparing 
for meditaƟon: Saturday, 7th March, 9.30 am to 
12.00pm. Chapel of the Regional Centre, 25 Farquhar 
St, The JuncƟon (enter via the laneway). Cost is $5. 
Morning tea will be provided. RSVP on 0407 436808 or 
to   annecuskelly@hotmail.com  

VĔđĚēęĊĊė	OĕĕĔėęĚēĎęĎĊĘ	
RĔĘęĊė	CĔĔėĉĎēĆęĔėĘ	
A review of the exisƟng automated rostering system 
used for Tighes Hill, The JuncƟon and the Cathedral 
indicates that the capability of the soŌware to cope 
with the complexiƟes of three different sites, each 
with differing requirements and level of demands, is 
not as originally envisioned. Accordingly, from the 
start of the next roster period (i.e. from the 
beginning of April), the automated rostering system 
will no longer be used for Tighes Hill and The 
JuncƟon. The only site to conƟnue using the system 
will be the Cathedral. 
 

In light of this, there is now the opportunity for a 
‘Volunteer Roster Coordinator’ for both Tighes Hill 
and The JuncƟon. The primary task of the 
Coordinator will be the compiling of the liturgical 
roster for their locaƟon several Ɵmes each year 
(once a quarter would be ideal) and then providing 
this to the Regional Office for inclusion in the 
bulleƟn. Tracking changes in availability and assisƟng 
in managing swaps would also be required from Ɵme 
to Ɵme. 
 

If you are interested in taking on this role, please 
contact the Regional Office on 49791101, or via 
email to newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au 



FĆėĊĜĊđđ	Fė	JĔĘĊĕč	
This weekend we are sad to farewell Fr Joseph, who 
has been appointed to BlackbuƩ South Parish.  
 

We offer our sincere and deepest thanks to Fr Joseph 
for his generous service in our region and we assure 
him of our conƟnuing prayers. 
 

Fr Joseph will  be welcomed to BlackbuƩ South Parish 
at the 5.30pm Vigil Mass at St Philip’s Church, Kotara 
South, on Saturday, 29th February. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Farewell Letter from Fr Joseph 
 

My Ɵme was very short in the Inner‐city Newcastle 
Parishes, but I’m leaving with the warmth of love, 
support and encouragement. I’m sad to leave you all, 
but I will not be far away! 
 

Life is always changing, and everything, whether good 
or bad, will eventually come to an end. As we age, our 
body changes. We have health problems, emoƟonal 
problems and spiritual problems. Nothing in this life 
remains the same; only God is unchanging, and His 
love is always unchanging. 
 

In a parish, from Ɵme to Ɵme, a new pastor is 
appointed, and the parish adapts to the new spiritual 
leader of the community. That has been a constant 
custom of Catholic Priesthood. On 23rd October 
2017, I went to Kotara and was asked to stay there 
with Fr. Terry Horne. Terry was a very good pastor 
who eventually became my first trainer in the 
“Australian way of ministering the faithful.” I stayed 
there nearly 150 days (6 months). I then moved to 
Mayfield aŌer Easter in 2018 to assist Fr. MaƩhew 
Muller, then Parish Priest of Stockton and Mayfield 
and the Chancellor and Canonical Adviser to Bishop 
Bill. MaƩhew was a systemaƟc teacher and I 
respecƞully remember all his valuable teachings, 
correcƟons and brotherly guidance. During this stay 
in Mayfield presbytery, I had an opportunity to share 
the presbytery with Bishop Bill for more than three 
months. Those days were an edifying encounter with 
Bishop Bill.  All our general conversaƟons gave me 
more orientaƟon into the challenging priesthood in 
this present era.  

When we evolved into a Regional setup and the 
Moderator Model, I was asked to move from Mayfield 
to Stockton and I was eventually appointed Pastor to 
Mayfield and Stockton. I remember the day Fr. 
Andrew called me to the Chancery and I received my 
Oath as Pastor. Fr. Andrew is a kind and gentle Priest 
with enormous knowledge in administraƟon. My 
sincere thanks to Andrew! Once we started to 
operate under the Moderator Model, Fr. Peter and Fr 
James became my companion priests to shoulder the 
task of the Region. Peter, our Moderator, you are a 
kind person and working hard to upliŌ the faith life of 
the inner‐city parishes. May God be with you. James, 
you are a good Pastor. Keep on doing the good 
pastoral work that you are dearly involved with. I’m 
going to miss you brothers, but I’m not going very far! 
Call me anyƟme in any urgent need. If I’m free I will 
surely help you.  
 

Inner city Parishes: At the outset of my ministry I had 
opportuniƟes to celebrate Holy Masses in all our 
inner‐city Parishes. My sincere thanks to all our 
faithful for your love, support and encouragement. 
Dear beloved staff at The JuncƟon, (Margaret, Anne 
Millard, Anne Warren, Chris and Jade), you are 
undoubtedly a working force and your day to day 
challenges are huge, but your paƟence, tolerance and 
experƟse were an eye opener for me and 
encouragement to my service.  Accept my million 
thanks.  
 

Last, but not least...Mayfield and Stockton 
Parishioners! As I told you last week, you were so kind 
to me and I tried my best to be your Pastor, but as 
human persons we are weak and feeble. Kindly 
pardon me if I have hurt you or your feelings in any 
way in my short ministry. I feel you have the potenƟal 
to stand as a strong community of faith, place your 
trust in the Lord and go forward as one Faith Family. 
I’m going to miss my ministry in the Nursing Homes 
and Schools in Mayfield and Stockton. Dear Principals 
and dear children, we are strong, we are mighty, and 
we are the best! I hope you will conƟnue in that 
unceasing fidelity to Our Faith and to our Alma Mater. 
Finally, in my poor memory if I have leŌ anyone out, 
kindly pardon me and accept my sincere thanks.  
 

I want to thank all of you for your love, prayers, and 
support. It is hard to leave you, but as I said in the 
beginning of this farewell note, change is inevitable 
and all of us have to adjust to it. Just remember what 
I said over and over. “Smile, smile, and smile always. 
God Loves You.”  
 

Always with prayers and love in Jesus, 
Fr Joseph Figurado 



EēėĔđĒĊēęĘ	ċĔė	2020	SĆĈėĆĒĊēęĆđ	
PėĔČėĆĒ		
	
A child’s catholic faith journey begins with the 
sacrament of BapƟsm and conƟnues with the 
celebraƟon of the Sacrament of ConfirmaƟon and 
then celebraƟng their First Communion (compleƟng 
the sacraments of iniƟaƟon). 
 

The preparaƟons for these sacraments in the region 
will run from February to June 2020. PreparaƟons are 
completed as a family, with online acƟviƟes and 
volunteer work within the community. 
 

Enrolments for 2020 are now open for any child in 
Year 4 and above. If you are interested in 
parƟcipaƟng, please visit the parish website and 
complete the online enrolment form: 
www.newcastlecatholic.org.au/sacramental‐
enrolment‐form/ 
 
For more informaƟon please contact Anne Warren at 
the Regional Office on 4979 1101 or email 
anne.warren@mn.catholic.org.au 
 

The Rite of ElecƟon at the Sacred Heart Cathedral at 
2.30pm on Sunday, 1st March. An opportunity to 
welcome all the catechumens who will be bapƟsed in 
their parishes at the Easter Vigil. Join the People of 
God in witness and prayerful support of those who 
choose to become Catholic. AŌernoon tea will follow, 
so for catering purposes, please RSVP via email to   
sharon.murphy@mn.catholic.org.au, or phone 4979 
1134.  See further details on the church noƟceboards. 

2020 Catechists Mass: Bishop Bill invites you to an 
annual celebraƟon of the wonderful work of catechists 
on Saturday, 21st March at 2pm, at the Sacred Heart 
Cathedral. We will be praying for our ministries in 
2020 and will be acknowledging our long‐standing 
catechists with awards for their many years of 
dedicaƟon and service. Come along and celebrate the 
ministry of Special Religious EducaƟon, Sacraments of 
IniƟaƟon, RCIA and Children’s Liturgy. 

The ACTiv8 Chisholm Youth ministry presents a 
concert with Fr Rob Galea at All Saints’ College, St 
Mary’s Campus, 16 Grant St, Maitland, on Tuesday, 
31st March, from 6.30pm to 8pm. A musical 
extravaganza featuring the best ChrisƟan music out 
there! Fr Rob’s passion is to draw others to the heart 
of God through music. Buy your Ɵckets at 
eventbrite.com.au (type in “ACTiv8 Youth – Concert 
with Fr Rob Galea”.)  See flyer on church noƟceboards. 

Sę	MĆėĞ’Ę	OėČĆē	
	

As many parishioners will be aware, we have had the 
pleasure of the use of an organ on loan from Mr. Jim 
Clinch of All Organs Australia. We accepted the offer 
of the loan organ as the old one at St Mary’s is 
nearing the end of its life. This loan organ has been 
chosen to suit the size and acousƟcs of St Mary’s. The 
sound it produces is sublime, and will be even beƩer 
when its speakers are properly installed. Valued at 
$31,000, it produces a sound that is not only equal 
to, but in many respects beƩer than a pipe organ. It 
comes with numerous hymns pre‐installed and can 
have hundreds more recorded onto it. It can be 
operated remotely via an app from a mobile phone 
over Wi‐Fi. 
 

The Ɵme has come to decide as a community if we 
wish to purchase it. There are many benefits to 
buying the organ. The most important benefit is that 
the music it offers us helps us give praise and 
worship to God. If God is indeed God, we quite 
simply owe him the best. Having an organ that is 
capable of making such beauƟful sound will help us 
aƩract couples for weddings in the Church. St. Mary’s 
could also become a place where concerts are held, 
to help with fund raising for the restoraƟon of this 
most beauƟful of Churches. There will be an organ 
recital and workshops to showcase this organ to the 
wider community in April. More details will be 
released at a later date.  
 

It is hoped that parishioners from the region who are 
willing and are able to, will contribute to the 
purchase of this beauƟful instrument. I myself have 
contributed the first $1,000. Anyone who is willing to 
donate can see me, or alternaƟvely place a note in an 
“organ fund” envelope on the collecƟon plate. The 
envelopes can be found at the Church doors this 
weekend. We have provided envelopes at all of our 
Churches, to enable parishioners throughout the 
region the opportunity  to contribute. AlternaƟvely 
you can send your clearly‐marked donaƟon to the 
regional office.  Thank You.                    Fr Peter 

OĕĕĔėęĚēĎęĎĊĘ	OĚęĘĎĉĊ	ęčĊ	RĊČĎĔē	
 

Project Compassion 2020 Launch: 
The diocesan community is warmly 
invited to this Ɵme of prayer which 
begins our Lenten Season.  
10.30am to 12.30pm on Tuesday, 25th February, at 
the Sacred Heart Cathedral, followed by pancakes in 
the Victor Peters Suite. For catering purposes, RSVP to 
4979 1334 or to jenny.harris@mn.catholic.org.au 





COMING WEEKEND ROSTERS 

TIGHES HILL  WELCOMERS MINISTERS OF THE 
WORD 

PROCESSION WITH 
GIFTS 

MINISTERS OF COMMUNION 

1 Mar 
8.00am 

Moya Lantry 
Annemaree Turner 

Jacob Healey 
Barry Reed 

Margaret CrockeƩ 
Catherine O’Kane 

Lawrence Hallinan, Peter Ryan, 
Mary Samwell 

THE 
JUNCTION 

WELCOMERS MINISTERS  
OF THE WORD 

PROCESSION  
WITH GIFTS 

MINISTERS OF  
COMMUNION  

COUNTERS 

1 Mar 
9.00am 

Deb Docherty 
Martyn Docherty 

Kathryn Russell 
P Lane 

Stephen Family Diane Murphy 
Pam Dagwell 
Michael Alexander 

M Williams 
C Mowbray 
B Straiton 

BROADMEADOW MINISTERS OF THE WORD MINISTER OF 
COMMUNION 

COUNTING TEAM  WELCOMING TEAM 

29 Feb 
5.30pm 

Monica Murphy 
Terry Casey 

Rosalie Nunn Judy & Denis Johns Eileen Howard & 
Robin Cathcart 

The Cathedral ADULT SERVER MINISTERS OF THE WORD MINISTERS OF COMMUNION COUNTERS 

29 Feb 
5.30pm 

Louise Outram Denise Vaughan 
Michael Fuller 

Douglas Burke, Ching Burke, 
Pedrita Spence, M Simmons 

Denise & 
Helen 

1 Mar 
9.30am 

Peter Owens Mary Allado 
Vincia MarƟn 

John Askew, Christopher Lovell, 
Rosa Tomasseƫ, Frances Barber 

1 Mar 
5.00pm 

Allen Brierley David Hayes 
Chris Stubbs 

Clare Walsh, Elizabeth Keeling, 
Vera Walker 

 

NEWCASTLE MINISTERS OF THE WORD PROCESSION WITH GIFTS MINISTERS OF COMMUNION 

1 Mar 
7.30am 

K Frasca 
R Rossi 

Volunteer K Rees 
T Mather 

STOCKTON WELCOMER  MINISTERS OF THE WORD PROCESSION 
WITH GIFTS 

MINISTERS OF COMMUNION 

1 Mar 
9.00am 

Mel Helen O’B, Marie M Belinda, Harry Wendy, Stan, Mel 

MAYFIELD WEST  WELCOMER  MINISTERS OF THE WORD PROCESSION 
WITH GIFTS 

MINISTERS OF  
COMMUNION 

29 Feb  
6.00pm 

Doreen M Humphries 
T Oto 

V Clarke L Caelli 
M Caelli, S Veronesi 


